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April 22, 2021 

 
 
 
Ms. Paige Sharp-Rumaker 
Business Administrator 
Dennis Township Board of Education 
601 Hagan Road 
Cape May Court House, NJ 08210 
 
Dear Ms. Sharp-Rumaker: 
 
 Thank you for applying to the Shared Services Czars and Division of Local Government 
Services for a Local Efficiency Achievement Program (LEAP) Challenge Grant to support the.  As 
you are aware, the LEAP Challenge Grant exists to support projects that demonstrate breadth of 
collaboration and innovation among New Jersey communities, and that have the potential to 
produce expansive and efficiency-generating shared services. We enjoyed learning about your 
project and appreciate your efforts toward increasing shared services throughout the State of New 
Jersey. 
 
 On behalf of Governor Phil Murphy, Lieutenant Governor and New Jersey Department of 
Community Affairs Commissioner Sheila Oliver, and the Shared Services Czars, we are pleased 
to inform you that after a thorough evaluation process, you are being awarded LEAP Challenge 
Grant funding in the amount of $28,927.45 (Twenty Eight Thousand Nine Hundred Twenty Seven. 
Dollars and Forty-Five Cents). All proceeds from this grant are to be used exclusively for the 
purpose of implementing the Shared Towable Boom Lift project. 
 
Prior to disbursement of LEAP Challenge Grant funds, a grant agreement (attached) between the 
participants and the Division must be executed. Once received and reviewed, please execute the 
grant agreement and return one copy  via email to: dlgs.leapgrant@dca.nj.gov no later than May 
31, 2021.  A fully executed copy of the agreement will be returned to you for your records.  
Following execution of the agreement, you may begin submitting for reimbursement of costs 
associated with your shared services project in accordance with the terms and conditions of the 
grant agreement. 
 
Additionally, a copy of your shared service agreement between the Township of Dennis and 
Dennis Township Board of Education is required with your submittal. 
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 Congratulations on embarking on a new shared services initiative. We look forward to 
providing assistance as you implement your shared services project and encourage you to continue 
to explore and expand your shared service initiatives in the future.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

________________________________ 
Jordan Glatt 
Shared Service Co-Czar 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Nicolas W. Platt 
Shared Service Co-Czar 
 
 

 
______________________________ 
Jacquelyn Suarez 
Director, Division of Local Government Services 
 
 
 


